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Thank you for your prayers for us, and please keep them going up!

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Your missionaries to Scotland,

                  	 	 	 	 	 	 Matt, Ericka, Ellee, & Graycee Moeller


Prayer Letter Update
In a recent prayer letter (OCT/NOV), I shared with you about a little “mini-revival” that the Lord 

was working through the salvation of one of the little girls who came to our kids club. In it, I told how after she 
trusted Jesus as her Savior, and then she asked her mom to start bringing her to our regular Sunday service. In 
time, her mom also trusted Jesus as her Savior. At the very end of the letter I asked if you would be praying 
that her Dad would also trust in Jesus as his Savior. I am so excited to share with you that just a few days ago 
(February 24th) the family reached to let us know that he has now trusted in Jesus Christ for salvation as 
well! GOD IS SO GOOD, and we are so thankful that He is still bring the seeds He allowed us to plant to 
fruition! Please continue to pray for this family as they grow in their walk with the Lord.


	 Our family is still  covering lots of miles 
while we are on furlough. I (Matt) have been doing 
much of the traveling by myself, but Ericka and the 
girls have and will be joining me on some upcoming 
trips. The Lord has kept us safe and healthy during 
this time, but we have experienced a few recent 
“bumps in the road” regarding vehicles. Please pray 
with us that the Lord will continue to provide all that 
we need for safe travel. 

	 


Both Ellee and Graycee's schools have been very 
understanding and supportive of them having to 
miss time in the classroom this semester, and we are 
so thankful for that. However their substitute teacher 
on the road (Ericka) could especially use your 
prayers! She has not had to send them to the 
substitute principal on the road (Me) too often, but 
pray for him as well! The Lord has truly been 
blessing, and we have had multiple churches 
commit to partner with us! 


A Race Finished Well
My Grandmother, Bettye Fern (Vess) Moeller, finished her earthly race on January 29, 2025, at 92 

years old. Ericka, Ellee, Graycee and I are so grateful that we recently had the opportunity to spend time 
with her before she passed. I am so thankful that my daughters have had the chance to know their Great 
grandmother.


There is so much that can be said about my grandmother, but I just wanted to share a few of the 
things that have stood out to me.Bettye Moeller was: a preachers daughter, a Marines wife, a proud 
Texan, a mother of missionaries, a grandmother of missionaries, a great-grandmother of missionaries, 
a faithful servant of the Lord, and most importantly a child of God. 


Gramms will always stand out as an incredible example of faithfulness and love for the Lord. This 
is especially illustrated by the fact that all 3 of her children and their spouses, all 5 of her grandchildren, 
and her 2 great-grandchildren know and love the Lord. 
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